HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 10 September  2007 
Eureka School, Dunsmore Way, Midway.
PRESENT
Councillors – R Bell (Vice-Chair), A Jones, R Shadrack, D Adams (arrived at 8.00), Mrs J Burley, A Sherratt, I Harper, Miss S Roberts and D Tagg.
APOPOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Mrs P Worthington, D Jenkinson, C Dobson, Mrs J Slawson, N Tilley & P Murray
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, Mr & Mrs Brealey, Manchester Lane and District Councillor M Stanton.
	
	PUBLIC PARTCIPATION
1. Mr & Mrs Brealey, distributed photographs of mud running down Manchester Lane from the alterations being carried out at Pinfold Cottage. They felt that this was totally unacceptable. The Clerk read out correspondence between County Councillor A Jones and officers of the County Council. Councillor A Jones took the photos and said he would continue to pursue the issue with the County Council. Councillors felt that the situation had arisen due to a lack of control by SDDC Planning Department over the development at Pinfold Cottage.

2. The Clerk was asked to write to the County Council to see the proposed footpath on Manchester lane was still in the Capital Programme 


	81/07

	MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 6 August 2007 
 Councillor Bell welcomed Councillor Miss Sandra Roberts to the Parish Council.

RESOLVED The minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest

1. Councillor A Jones  under Finance in respect of Community Transport Swadlincote
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	POLICE MATTERS

1. Councillors reported that gangs of youths were again congregating on Goseley recreation ground after 9.30 pm and causing a nuisance and leaving bottles and cans behind.
RESOLVED Clerk to write to the Police.



	83/07


	MATTERS ARISING

1. Item 73/07/3 – Clerk to chase up SDDC in respect of street sign at Springhill.
2. Item 74/07 – Councillor Sherratt said there litter had increased at the footpath near to the Mid Way public house.

3. Item 76/07/2 – Councillors Sherratt and Tagg reported that they had inspected the allotments recently and felt that it was inappropriate to run a ‘Best Allotment’ competition this year. They felt that as it was too late in season and most of the allotments were not at their best at the time of inspection.
RESOLVED Not to have a ‘Best Kept Allotment’ competition for 2007 and review in March 2008.
4. Item 76/07/1 Councillor Bell reported that due to holidays it was not possible to arrange a Recreation sub-committee, however it will meet during September.  
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS

1. It was reported that footpath 28 over Repton Brook the hedge was overgrown near to 28 Brook Street.
2. Councillor Shadrack reported there was no stile at f/p 19 near to the cricket pitch.

3. F/p 9 near to the church was not accessible as it was overgrown with holly.
4. F/p 30 Councillors queried what status a Restricted Footpath had and was there a need to notify the Parish Council.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC. 
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	RISK ASSESSMENT
The Clerk reported that he had now fully completed the Risk Assessment survey for 2007/8. Councillor Bell said this would be reviewed at the next Finance sub-committee.
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	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS
1. Councillor Tagg reported that K Tipper would maintain the hedge at the allotments.

2. Councillor Sherratt reported that the car park at Goseley recreation ground was overgrown.

3. Councillor Bell reported that there were on 2 keys for the changing rooms at Goseley recreation ground. Clerk said he would investigate.

4. Councillor Bell was still concerned that the changing rooms at Goseley recreation ground were still unusable due to the rubbish left inside.

RESOLVED to ask Scotclean to submit a quotation for cleaning and clearing the site.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No. 9 2007 1028 F the erection of a dwelling and detached garage on land at the rear of 1 Church Street, Hartshorne.
The Parish Council is concerned that this is another development on Church Street and the impact it has on vehicles leaving Church Street onto Main Street. They are also concerned about the boundary hedge onto 20 Main Street. There has been several new houses, in addition to the 4 
proposed dwellings off Main Street, Councillors are feel that this part of the village is now being over developed without any improvements to the near by roads i.e. Church Street and Main Street. They also query the impact of the additional traffic on near by listed buildings.
Granting of Planning Permission

· Reg No. 9 2007 0671 F Proposed freezer store and external staircase at Bulls Head, Woodville Road, Hartshorne 

· Reg No. 9 2007 0554 FH the erection of a replacement porch and new roof to garage and conservatory at 79 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2007 0622 FH the erection of extensions at 2 Millpool Close, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2007 0503 F the erection of a raised area with timber ballistrade at the Bulls Head, Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2007 0504 L the erection of a raised area with timber ballistrade at the Bulls Head, Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg. No. 2007 0272 U Change of use for the parking of mini diggers on land being O S field number 0419 Repton Road, Hartshorne

Refusal of Planning Permission

None received
Withdrawal of Application

None received


	88/07

	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq No.

Pay

Details

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - August

218.74

R Smith

Expenses

30.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - August

357.36

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

N Dawson

Re-site goalposts at Goseley

120.00

Community Transport Swadlincote

Transport for July & August

157.50

RESOLVED 
            The above are approved for payment.
1. Annual review of Lengthsmans salary due to increase in National Minimum Wage Review from 1 October.

RESOLVED the Lengthsman hourly rate be increased to £6.02 with effect from 1 October.
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	Correspondence
Correspondence for Action

· SDDC – Healthy Lifestyle Officer

Councillor Mrs Burley will submit questionnaire to SDDC.

· DCC – Minerals Site Allocations Development Plan Document – Preferred Options.

· SDDC – Further meeting re Playing fields development.

Clerk to contact Chris Mason at SDDC once a date has been fixed for the Recreation sub-committee.

· Hartshorne web site – reply from Colin Herbert

Clerk to contact Colin Herbert to ask when the agendas and minutes will be on the Hartshorne website.

· S E Bigg – footpath on Dunnsmoor Lane

Councillor Bell said he will attend to the problem of the overgrown weeds.

· DCC – Hedges on Manchester Lane

Correspondence for Information

· SDDC – Joint Meeting with Parish Councils 24 October 2007.

Councillors Sherratt and Adams to attend

· SDDC – Council meeting 16 August

· DALC – Election to Standards Committee.

· DALC – AGM 15 September

· DALC – Annual Report

· DCC – Parish Map of Hartshorne

· J R Springthorpe – Acknowledgement of donation

· DCC – ‘Policing Matters’ Annual Report 2006/7

· DCC – Climate Change Leaflets

· DCC - Safer Derbyshire Magazine

· Community Transport Swadlincote – AGM 21 September

DALC Circulars

· Circular No. 23/07 – General Circular

· Circular No. 24/07 – DALC President
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	Date of Next Meeting

Monday 8 October 2007 at Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne, at  7.15pm 

Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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